
From: Eddie Guerrero
To: Ceqacomments; 
cc: S.Crosley@fehrandpeers.com; Frank Hong; Hadar Plafkin; Jay Kim; 

Michael May; Sean Haeri; Shozo Yoshikawa; Lai, Sue; 
Subject: San Pedro Waterfront Project DEIR - Request for Comments
Date: Monday, December 08, 2008 5:34:26 PM
Attachments: pola_deir_comment.pdf 

Attached is DOT's Letter of Record regarding the request for comments to the 
San Pedro Waterfront Project DEIR. 
 
If you have any question, please free to contact me directly. 
 
LADOT, West L.A. / Coastal Development Review 
7166 West Manchester Avenue 
Los Angeles, CA  90045 
(310) 642-1625 
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CITY OF LOS ANGELES
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE


San Pedro WatBnronl Project
DOT Case No, HRS 08..002


Date:


"
From:


SUbject


Decemb.Br 8, 2008


Dr. Ralph G, Appy, Director 01 Environmental Managemeni
Port of Los Angeles


~ J ~7..., ,<"~"'{""'~dWa~UerrerO r, ransportslion Engineer
Depertment of Transportation


REQUEST FOR COMMENTS REGARDING THE DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL
IMPACT REPORT (DEIR) FOR THE PROPOSED SAN PEDRO WATERFRONT
PROJECT - DOT LETTER OF RECORD


In response to the Port of Loa Angelea (POLA) requesi lor comment to the Draft Environment,,1
Impact Report (DEIR) for the proposed San Pedro Weterfront Project (SPWP), I am forwarding
thia correspondence Blle letter of record 10 stste clearly that the findings and recommendalions
presented in tM Transportation and Cireulstion (Ground) Section (3.11) of the DEIR, do not
reflect any fOIm of final input or approval from the Department of Traneportatlon (DOT).


DOT's input thuslar, has been limited 10 a review and agnHlmlll11 on the scope of work for the
trilffic impect analysis, which wee completed on March 4, 2008. SUbsequent to thia egreement,
DOT did not receive any further communiestion regarding the project until the release 01 the
DEIR, The scope of work for tM tramc impact analysis includes 38 intenlections, 2 street
segments, and a bilateral review 01 the proPOlled project through the year 2015 and 2037. The
projected net Increase in vehicle trips lor Ihe project, during the various "time of day" review
periods is as 101lows:


Net Increase in Vehicle Tri s
, Weekday Weekday Waekday Weekend Weekend


Year Dallv , AM Peak PM Peak Dailv Peek
Proposed 2015 16350 1,108 1,313 17,861 1917


Pro'ect 2037 22,679 1,550 1,435 22,190 2,406


The typical review P'Elriod lor projllcta of this scale would gilnere'ly tek.e several months to
complete howaver, OOT is committed to working w~n POLA 10 faCilitate this process in a timely
IE! manner so that a point of mutual agreement regarding the study findings and subsequent
recommendations 01 ihe report esn be reached as early 8a poeaible,


If you have any questions. please feel free to contact me at (21 3) 485-1 082,


EGJr,:ho
opwp_,s.pO".s2dsir~d..:oa ,doo


cc: Fifteenth Council Distnct
Jay Kim, Sean HlU!ri, DOT
Hadar Plafkirl, DCP
Slave Crosley, Fehr & Peenl Transportation
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